
Here is an update from our newsletter issue 21 that was sent out in April 2020. 

Cecelia Ndilamoni is the first child to go through all of the primary years at the 
Beacon of Power Academy and has now started the secondary school, which we also 
helped to set up.  She shares her experience: 

 

 

2014                                                                                                            2020 

                        My experience 

My name is Cecilia Ndilamoni I was born into a poor family of five, four girls and 
one boy.  Since I was born I have never seen my father, it’s my single mother who 
struggled to raise us all.  I was born on 28th Oct 2004 I am now 16 years old.  I had 
never dreamed of going to school until 2013 when well-wishers informed my mother 
that there was registration going on for vulnerable children.  I got registered at 
beacon community school, under sponsorship from UK.  Suddenly there was hope 
of light for me to learn how to read and write thank you so much to all my sponsors. 
 

However in 2019, I sat for grade examination and passed to go to secondary school 

in Grade 8.  I was picked and helped by Mr and Mrs Luwi (pastor) to take me at 

school without paying anything.   Three months ago my studies were disturbed by 

Corona virus, but now I am back at beacon of power secondary school. 

 

I pray and hope to become an accountant and work in the bank some day.  Finally 

I want to appreciate and thank all my sponsors who have made it possible for me to 

be who I am today.  I urge you to continue helping the less-privileged and sponsoring 

beacon of power school. Thank you for putting a smile on my face.   

Yours Cecilia Ndilamoni  
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Coin Collection 
As we have not been meeting as a church for the last 7 month’s we have been unable 
to collect our small coin gifts for the children we support at the Beacon of Power 
Academy in Solwezi, Zambia.  We have set up a Virgin Money giving page to enable 
us to continue to collect these gifts so that we can send funds to them for those little 
extras that make life more fun for them.  Please continue to give generously.   

Here is a link to the giving page. 

 

https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/charity-
web/charity/displayCharityCampaignPage.action?campaignId=13819&charityId=101
4994 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


